MAYOR OF LONDON OFFICE FOR POLICING AND CRIME

Joanne McCartney

Chair Police & Crime Committee Greater London Authority City Hall The Queen's Walk London SE1 2AA

4 October 2012

Dear Joanne,

At the Police and Crime Committee on 19 July 2012 you asked me to write to the Committee with details of:

- The status of the former MPA's report into corruption within the MPS; and
- MOPAC's oversight of professional standards, including whether it is intended to use good practices such as 'dip sampling', and a general update as to how complaints were currently being managed.

With regard to the first bullet point above, the report is near completion and has been referred to the joint MOPAC/MPS Audit Committee to review policies and governance arrangements, prior to publication. An update on the oversight of professional standards will also be available to the Committee by November.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Greenhalgh

Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime